
Poster contest chair Glenn had hectic day on 
March 2 when he had to pick up the posters 
from Kaelepulu El,  have the judges select our 
club winners and take them to the Zone judg-
ing by the end of the day. Luckily Cecelia had 
picked up St. Anthony’s posters the day be-
fore. Whew! He got it done and the winner 
posters for 
the Pali 
Lions Club 
are pic-
tured on 
the right. 
Thanks 
also to 
judges 
Lion Dan 
and CIS 
Ethel for 
coming 
through 
with the 
last min-
ute judg-
ing. All 
winners 
were from 
St. An-
thony 
School. 
Unfortunately there were no kindergarten and 
3rd grade entrants. 
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OUR NEXT MEETING:  
March 8, 2022  6:30 PM 
Our next general member-
ship meeting will be back at 
the St. Anthony School 

teacher’s Lounge. Meeting is 
on March 8 at 6:30 pm. We 
are happy that Lion Sheila’s 
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Pali Lions Club is al-
ways seeking new 
members.  For more 
information, please 
contact any of our 
members or email at 
palilions @gmail.com. 
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health is better. Looking forward 
again to Lion Sheila’s home cook-
ing. Hope to see you all there.  

Sight is Beautiful Poster Contest 
March 2, 2023 

4th grade winner! Robin Luna Tupou 

5th grade winner Elizabeth Mullins! 

6th grade winner Emily Diaz! 

1st grade winner Elijah Hoomanawanui! 

2nd grade winner Laakea Anderson! 
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Here’s a few more pics 
Prexy’s Message 

Pali Lines 

 

Guests Past Council Chair Dave Hill and his 
spouse Lion Nancy (lower left) visited our club 

while in Hawaii 

The members of the Pearl City Lions Club are looking forward to 
seeing us as we visit them on April 12 at 6:30pm at the Pearl 
Country Club. They want to make it a fun event.  In doing so, their 
Tail Twister (Lion Vaughn Miyauchi) will have activities for all in at-
tendance.  If you don’t know what tail twisting is, ask your mem-
bership chairperson Cecelia and bring a lot of one dollar bills.  This 
visit will give us an opportunity to see how other clubs function. 
 

The food is served bento style and the cost is $22.  They provide 
coffee, hot tea or water.  Beer/wine is available at an extra cost.  If 
we’re lucky, some of their members may bring desserts.  
 

Here’s a short introduction to the Pearl City Lions Club that is found 
on their website: 
 

WELCOME to the website of the PEARL CITY LIONS CLUB, located 
on the foothills of the tropical Koolau Mountains on the Island of 
Oahu, overlooking historic Pearl Harbor & the Arizona Memorial, 
here in beautiful Hawaii. 
 

Chartered on May 14, 1965, the 65 men and women of the Pearl 
City Lions Club are committed to providing needed community ser-
vices and facilities for its' youngsters, the elderly, and the physi-
cally challenged.  "WE SERVE" is the Lions motto and service to our 
community is what we do best.  District 50 Hawaii Lions recognized 
the Pearl City Lions as the Best Club in 1998, 1999, 2000 and 
2008. 
 

MISION STATEMENT: To 
create and foster a spirit 
of understanding among 
all people for humanitar-
ian needs by providing 
voluntary services 
through community in-
volvement and interna-
tional cooperation. PDG Cecelia was awarded the DG Ma’ika’i Job 

Well Done coin for obviously doing a good job! 

Lions Paul and Mike at the painting project 

Lion Glenn at Enchanted Lake Elem painting 
project. Painting under the bench too? 

Visitation to Pearl City Lions Club 
April 12, 2023 

To Pali Lions members, 
 

As we approach the end of the 3rd quad of our 
Lions fiscal year, I hope that everyone is keeping 
dry from all the rain and safe from all the wind. As 
we head towards spring, hopefully the weather 
dries up a bit so we can resume with some of our 
outdoor projects. A big mahalo to Lions Mike Shi-
mote for all his efforts with our new Club shirts and safety vests 
and to Glenn Teraoka for coordinating the Sight is Beautiful Poster 
Contest with our participating elementary schools. Thank you to all 
our members for all that you do for the club. Looking forward to a 
productive 4th quarter in service to our community. 
 

Gary Hiramatsu, President 

Here’s some of the Pearl City Lions posing in front of 
their banner after one of their successful projects 
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By Secretary Cecelia 
 

Call to Order:  Location: Ruby Tuesday 
Pres Gary called the meeting to order at 6:36 pm. In 

attendance were David A, Pau, Cecelia, Clarence, Dan, Carl, Cary, 
Karen, Lynette, Michael, and Glenn, guests Dave and Nancy Hill  
Remarks by the President: President Gary thanked everyone for 
their attendance and welcomed our guests.  
Guest Speaker’s comments: Past Council Chairperson Dave Hill 
spoke about his multiple district and all the wonderful project the 
Lions of Michigan do.  He spoke about their foundation. In turn, 
Cecelia asked Dan Motohiro to talk about Hawaii Lions Foundation.  
Minutes of previous meeting: Motion made by David A 2nd by 
Glenn. With no objections, the motion was carried. 
Break: a break was taken for ordering and eating. 
Communications:  
1. DG requests for convention booklet ads. Dan moved that we 

place a ¼ page ad, 2nd by Glenn. Hearing no objections the 
motion was carried.  

2. Julia Putes sent notice of the Zone Advisory Meeting scheduled 
for Feb 13.  

3. Jay spoke about the I Love Kailua event and the Outdoor Cir-
cle’s request for our help.  Cecelia asked if they would offer us 
a free booth since we will help.  

4. Cecelia to forward the D50 Valentine Party Zoom invitation. 
Unfinished Business:  
1. Red Cross:  Sound the Alarm.  No updates, Jay will schedule 
2. State Archives: Pat will schedule a Fri tour  
3. Pali Lions at Work sign Mike shared with us the cost of work 

vest: $10.00, patch $6.00, T-shirt cost $12.00. Mike distributed 
a sign-up sheet for our orders.  

4. Club Policy: Give suggestions to Dan.  
5. District and International Orientation for our new members will 

be on Feb 27 through Zoom.  
6. D50 convention registration need to be sent in. Also we need to 

select delegates.  We have 3 votes, plus Cecelia’s vote as PDG.  
New Business: 
1. New ideas: Li-hing leis idea to be sent to club members.   
2. Club visitation with Pearl City Lions will be held on April 12.   
3. Charles and Gavin were assigned as our nomination committee. 

They’ll talk to members to fill the slate for next year’s officers.  
Committee Reports:  
1. Membership: Carl Chu was interested in joining. Clarence 

moved that we accept Carl as a member Mike 2nd the motion. 
Being no objections, Carl was welcomed as a new member. 

2. Paul Iha reported on Enchanted Lake bench painting and the 
sanding and painting of the front gate. They worked from 8:30-
10:00.   

Announcements: Best Practice Zoom Meeting Feb 27 at 6:30pm. 
Topic: Lions Speed Course (Orientation.)  
Next Club Meeting March 8. Meeting was adjourned at 8:31pm.   

Minutes of General Membership Meeting 
February 8, 2023 

Pali Lions will help support the cost 
of the District 50 Convention book 
by supporting our Leadership with 
the following ad paid by our club. 
(Note 1VDG CJ is in our Zone with 
the Kaneohe Lions.) Congrats! 

Pali Lions’ 
Convention Book Ad 

Joke of the Day 
From Cecelia 
 

My grandmother needed a name 
for her first born son.  So she 
prayed, "Dear God help me with a 
name for my son." She then pro-
ceeded to pray the Our Father. 
"Our Father who art in heaven, 
Harold be thy name." So she 
named him Harold. 
 

That’s not as bad as: 
 

A couple had gone through a thou-
sand names for their son, and fi-
nally the wife got so frustrated 
that she threw the “Book of Boy’s 
Names” book at her husband and 
said, “Whatever name you say, 
that will be his name!” The book 
hit him on the head and he said, 
“Jesus Christ!” 
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Passing Thoughts and 

CALENDAR: 
 
 

Mar 8  General Membership Meeting 
 
Mar 27  Best Practices Zoom Meeting 
 
April 12 Reminder: Next meeting will be a  
  Joint meeting with Pearl City Lions 

ZONE CLUB MEETINGS: 
 

Kahaluu Lions Club 
1st & 3rd Thu 
Key Project  
47-200 Waihee Road  
 

Kaneohe Lions Club 
Pohai Nani 
45-090 Namoku Street 
1st & 3rd Thu  7 pm 
 

Koolaupoko Lions Club 
Kailua Information 
Center    

\ 

\ 

PALI LIONS CLUB 

Are you looking forward to St. 
Patrick’s day? I love to eat 
corned beef and cabbage and here 
in Hawaii, there’s hardly any res-
taurants that serve it on a regular 
basis. But at least once a year, my 
wife will make corned beef and 
cabbage. However this year St. 
Patrick’s Day falls on a Friday and during Lent, Catho-
lics are not supposed to eat meat on Fridays. Therefore it 
is either eat it on Thursday or hope that the Bishop will 
grant a dispensation to allow us to eat corned beef on 
Friday March 17. (It’s been done before!) 

2023 Club Calendar 
For access to our Club Calendar, 
go to the link below: 

https://docs.google.com/document/
d/1V2lys9PaWdy9G0HTa1nHxxNkPIw
CQB9tmZhrwKquVkc/edit?
usp=sharing  

Funny signs of the times: 
 


